
 

    

 

 
March 3, 2016 

 
 
Sent Via Electronic Mail  
Senator Stoltze, Co-Chair 
Senator Coghill, Co-Chair 
Senate State Affairs Committee 
Alaska State Legislature 
Juneau, AK 99811 
 
 Re: Doyon Support for SB 159/ HB 275 Indigenous Peoples Day  
 
Dear Senator Stoltze and Senator Coghill:  
 
This letter is a written statement of support for SB 159/HB 275, a bill to establish the second 
Monday in October as Indigenous Peoples Day.  Doyon’s mission is to enhance our position 
as a financially strong Native Corporation in order to promote the social and economic well-
being of our shareholders, strengthen our Native way of life, and enhance our land and 
resources.  
 
Doyon, Limited is the state-chartered Alaska Native Corporation established pursuant to the 
Alaska Native Claims Settlement Act for Interior Alaska.  Currently we have over 19,300 
shareholders, most of whom live here in Alaska.   
 
Doyon welcomed Governor Walker’s proclamation designated October 12, 2015 as 
Indigenous Peoples Day, and we further would welcome an annual celebration which 
recognizes not only the history of Alaska Native people and Alaska’s history, but also current 
contributions by Indigenous people to art, culture, policy, knowledge, traditions, and 
achievement.  
  
Thank you for the work you do in the interest of Alaskans, and if you have any questions 
concerning this recommendation, please contact our office at (907) 459-2092.  
 

Sincerely, 
 
 

Aaron M. Schutt 
President and CEO 
Doyon, Limited 

 
 
Cc: Senate State Affairs Committee 
 Representative Bob Lynn, Chair of House State Affairs Committee 



Diane E Benson 
PO Box 770369 Eagle River, Alaska 99577 
Dianebenson2010@gmail.com, work: debenson2@alaska.edu 

______________________________________________________________________
___________ 

 
January 28, 2016 
 
To: House State Affairs Committee 
 
In support of House Bill 275 “Indigenous Peoples Day” 
 
The recognition of Indigenous Peoples Day is meaningful to me – not so much because I am a professor 
of Alaska Native Studies, or that I am Tlingit Indian – but because it honors our legacy and our existence.  
Transitions in the state since statehood continued to make for a trying time for Alaska Native peoples. 
Growing up during this period meant perhaps removal from one’s family and placement  in other homes 
or schools, being escorted out of establishments, unwarranted arrests, or many other occurrences that 
would diminish one’s cultural, familial, and even spiritual existence as an indigenous human being. This 
bill has the potential to bring some sense of peace to a tragic history.  
 
Recognition of a human beings’ existence goes a long way. That is what this bill is offering. That 
recognition that we exist; that we matter. That we contribute to the good of state. That we are here. 
That our cultures are valuable and worthy. It adds another layer of dignity. 
 
The bill implies there is value in Native people and culture. It is important to say this, because Alaska 
Native people have been dehumanized, as evidenced through the high numbers of violence against 
Native women, and the levels of the incarcerated, the deaths, and disenfranchised.  Such violence and 
disregard can only occur, as history has repeatedly demonstrated, when one is dehumanized; reduced 
to a disposable character. Therefore, for the societal affect alone, this bill is meaningful. It is one spoke 
in the wheel of change that is so desperately needed. It encourages a way of thinking – the value of each 
human being. 
 
Please pass this bill. 
 
Gunalchéesh, 
Diane E Benson (L'xeis')  

mailto:Dianebenson2010@gmail.com
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January 25, 2015 

House State Affairs Committee 
120 4th Street 
Juneau, AK 99801 
 
Re: HB 275 Indigenous Peoples Day  

Dear Committee Members,  

While we recognize that Christopher Columbus was among the first 
Europeans to land on the shores of the North American Continent, it is time 
for Alaska to eliminate Columbus Day and recognize the Indigenous Peoples 
of Alaska. The rich culture and Indigenous knowledge of Alaska Natives have 
been of great influence in Alaska and it is time to celebrate and recognize 
those cultures by establishing the second Monday in October as Indigenous 

Peoples Day.  

Sealaska Heritage Institute (SHI) is a regional Native nonprofit founded in 
1980. The institute’s mission is to perpetuate and enhance the Tlingit, Haida, 
and Tsimshian cultures of Southeast Alaska. Its goal is to promote cultural 
diversity and cross-cultural understanding. SHI has worked for over three 
decades to preserve and enhance the culture and language of Native Peoples. 
We have promoted the integration of culture and language into schools 
because of the benefits it provides to Native Students. We also believe that 

these efforts support cultural diversity that make Alaska a richer state. 

Governor Walker started the movement toward establishing Indigenous 
Peoples Day in 2015, and I believe that we should make this change 
permanent. The past few years we have seen continued support of Alaska 
Native Heritage with the signing of HB 216 changing the State Language from 
English to include 20 Alaska Native Languages as official state languages and 

more initiatives to support Alaska Native education, language and culture.  

The contributions by Alaska Natives to the State of Alaska have been 
significant and it is time we acknowledge and celebrate those contributions. 



 
 

 
 

We respectfully urge you to adopt HB 275 establishing the second Monday in 

October as Indigenous Peoples Day.  

Sincerely, 

 

Rosita Worl, Ph.D. 
President 
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Re: Support of HB 275 “Indigenous Peoples Day”
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